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PLEASANT HILL DOLFINS
PARENT CLUB BOARD
MEETING MINUTES

Monday, March 11, 2013
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT  
Matt Lovett; Gus Julien; Kathy Kaminek; Korey Riley; Amy Ross; Lois Shaw; Myles Farrell; Devon Knight; Sharon Murphy
CALL TO ORDER:
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Myles Farrell.  
APPROVAL OF THE JANUARY AND FEBRUARY MINUTES
Both Minutes were approved unanimously and read into the record.
TREASURER’S REPORT
· The endowment savings account has been closed and reopened under the endowment’s correct EIN (68-0162249).  Currently Matt is the only signer on the account, but he will meet with Brad and get him on the account as well.
· A 2012 tax filing extension for 2012 has been sent to the IRS for both the parent club and the endowment.  We will have until July 15, 2013 to file our returns, which is schedule to happen in May 2013.  As a zero-due-tax exempt organization, no extension application filing is required for the state Franchise Tax Board.

· The required annual California Statement of Information has been completed and submitted for the parent club; this form declares the names and addresses of the organization’s principal officers and the organization’s physical location.

· Current reconciled checking register balance:  $22,440.26.

· Current endowment savings account balance:  $2,048.46.

SNACK SHACK
· Sharon, Ana, Kathy, Talli, Justin and Ana’s husband spent 10 hours cleaning up the pumpkins and the coach’s office.  They are immaculate!  THANK YOU EVERYONE!!!
· Sharon/Ana will purchase floor mats for the coach’s office so no one will slip and fall.
HEAD COACH
· Welcome back Devon!!!
· Sara Silver has been working hard since last year on keeping us up to date with meet entries, swimmer’s times, etc.  She now has a title:  Team Manager.  This will be a summer role only.  Thank you Sara!
· Every meet has how many entries, when they are due, etc.  

· We need to purchase tents for Battle to cover the bleachers.  We also need some new poles.  1 pole short (Myles) + 4-5 more broken.  Korey to get website where they buy supplies to see.

· This year instead of buckets of water to hold the poles, we will be using concrete with a sleeve to bolt the pole in place.  We will also use smaller buckets.  We will need more space to store them.  

· Devon would like to try a something new to encourage swimmers and families to bond more.  She would like to set up Age Group tents for checking in and socializing.  Parents can set up their own pop-ups around the Age Group tent.  Kids and parents would have a better chance of meeting each other and forming friendships.  There would be a shepherd hanging out in the tent supervising the kids.  This would be especially helpful if a parent has to work; it would be an extra set of eyes watching their child.  Try to set up early on Wednesdays so people won’t set up and take the whole area.  Encourage kids to hang out together.  Signs needed.  Will be good for new incoming families.

· Post LSC champ meet schedule: 7/8s from 3:00-4:00; 11/12s from 4:00-5:00;  13-18s from 5:00-6:00. 

· For the week of 4th of July, practices will only be on Monday & Tuesday.  They will be condensed practices: 11s-18s from 8:00-9:00 and all the younger kids from 9:00-10:00.  Or the 13-18s could possibly do their River Rafting Trip on that Monday…
· Team Unify has a tab for “Age Group Specific” communications.  Our new 15-18s coach Vicky has already begun using it.  Devon will be encouraging all the coaches to make use of it.  It will be a great way to disseminate information about what’s coming up in practice; social activities; meets; etc. 
· Team suits.  Our contract with Team Unify specifies we have to offer their suits; however, we got a lot of complaints about the quality of them.  And this year’s options are not even close to our team colors.  So we will offer the Team Unify suit as a practice suit and our official team suits will be available through Nor Cal.  The new suit design is black with maroon PHD outlined in white.  For girls the PHD will be on the top right of the suit with Flippy on their butts.  Boys will just have the PHD on their suit (no Flippy).

· Team  caps.  Silicon caps will be available to purchase this year too.  They will have PHD on them and you will have the option to personalize your cap with your swimmer’s last name.  Caps will be ordered in sets of 2.  Personalized with last name order in set of two.  
· The coaches’ meeting is on 4/29 at 7:15pm.  Amy, Lois, Sharon, Ana and Kathy have all volunteered to bring food for this meeting so the coaches don’t have to endure one more night of pizza!!
MEET OPERATIONS
· On March 24 at 9:00 we will test the new equipment at pool.  Volunteers will also finish putting Battle things in boxes so everything will be ready.
· The Dolfins need a Head Stroke & Turn person.  Myles will check with Tom to see if he is returning.  If he is not, then the search is on.

Myles has attended many LSC meetings.  Here is what he has to report:

· The league considering a Water World Day on July 29th.  
· The Dolfins are the “community outreach” for the League.   Do we want someone to run this/spearhead this?  This is a new position so we can make it what we want.  We are thinking of finding a charity for the league to sponsor.  How about the Contra Costa Food Bank?  We could have bins at all the meets for families to drop off food items and a secure cashbox at the Snack Shack for people who want to donate.  We could challenge each age group to see who collects the most food over the season with a pool/pizza party for the winning group.  We could also challenge all 6 teams in the league to see which team collects the most food.   
· We could also volunteer at Lafayette Art & Wine Festival to have our presence out there.  
· The League is looking for a theme for 2013.  Devon’s suggestion: BACK TO THE FUTURE?  
· The Leagues needs a Stroke & Turn representative for each team.  Once we confirm if Tom is returning we can address this issue.  
· The League is considering unifying league time standards and adopting OMPA time standards.  For the time being we can continue using our times.

· There is a League website and the Dolfins need to be represented on it.  Devon needs to write a little blurb about the Dolfins and Korey will get her pictures of just the pool.

· There will be a League Kick Off meeting (no date yet) and the Dolfins will need to send a head coach/rep, the director and 1 or 2 computer people to this meeting.

· When we joined LSC, we paid a one-time buy in fee of $1750.   And we pay some league fees for certain meets.  Would we ever host a league meet?  It’s possible, but there may be an issue because it’s a Lafayette League and we are in Pleasant Hill; however, we have the 3rd largest pool (8 lanes) and better parking than the 2nd largest.

· There are 6 teams in the league and apx. 700-1000 families.  

TEAM OPERATIONS
· Bill was unable to attend the meeting; however, he did ask that if we are going to order canopies, tents, chairs and/or tables for the 2013 season we need to get these approved and ordered ASAP.  Kathy proposed that we use the $6,000 available for Team Operations to purchase these items; Matt seconded the motion.  The Board voted unanimously to purchase these items:
60 chairs

2 chair racks

2 10x20 canopies

2 10x10 canopies

3 tents with the Flippy logo on them

5 8’ tables

5 6’ tables

Poles 
· Kathy will reach out to Justin for help as he has the connections.  Kathy will let Korey know when/where it’s being shipped.
FUNDRAISING
· The check from Pacific Auction is coming this week; it will be payable to us.  Gus and Sharon will have a final meeting with the Lions to determine how much everyone made from the Crab Feed.
· Gus and Kathy have finished putting together the sponsorship package + Battle package. Shuleen is currently working on the presentation.

· At our next Board meeting Gus will have a mockup for our app.  Families can download the app to their phones to stay up to date on meets, etc..  Gus’ company is doing this at no cost to PHD and no monthly fees.  

BATTLE OF THE AGES UPDATE:
· Team deposits are due this week.  Kathy has not heard from Scottsdale or Sun Valley.  Myles will check with both of them.  A few smaller teams (Los Trampas, Vista Diablo, Garringer) have not been heard from either, but we are ok without them. The Sycamore Stingrays definitely want to come.  Kathy will send the information to them ASAP.  We will be full!

· Volunteer assignments.  We did not include set up and take down hours.  Set Up/Take Down needs to be ONE shift.  And there should be some type of incentive that if you volunteer for that you can set up your tent early to get a prime spot.

· Regarding clean up after the meet, we can schedule the lifeguards to help with this. Korey will schedule a meeting the week of June 10th between Kathy, Myles + custodial staff to make sure there is a clear understand of what the expectations are for both the custodial staff and the Dolfins.  This will avoid the bad taste that was left in everyone’s mouth last year.

· Involve the kids in recycling.  Snack Shack will give every kid who brings them 10 bottles or cans a popsicle or shaved ice.   
· At this year’s meets, separate cans will be around the campus just for recycling.  This should solve a lot of problems with overflowing trash cans.

· We need to make VERY CLEAR at the Parent Meeting that there are plenty of Battle hours that can be completed at home prior to Battle.  Also if you get sponsorship of $250 or more you have completed your Battle hours.  

· The next Battle meeting march 18th.  

DISTRICT:
· The parent meeting is scheduled for May 16.  The meeting will run from 7:00-8:00, followed by the Volunteer Fair from 8:00-9:00.  We will announce at 8:00 that the Team Unify site is live and people can sign up for job hours.  People can sign up via their phones, laptops or other devices.  We will have computers there to assist new families with sign ups.

· Time Trials are on Sunday, May 19.  Amy is checking to see if we can open ONE sign up on Team Unify because EVERYONE works at Time Trials.  And we need to have more job hours than normal for Time Trials so returning families and new families will have the opportunity to train.

· Job sign-ups will only run for a week:  May 16-23. After that Korey and Devon can contact those families who have not signed up.

· Job Descriptions:  Korey has some and Kathy has the rest of the revised job descriptions.  These need to get on the website AND go out in an email AND be available at the parent meeting so people will understand what they are signing up for.   
· Set Up Day is May 19th before Time Trials.  Training for Stroke & Turn, Starter and Referee will be that same day at 9:00am.  Set Up begins at 7:00am.

· Registration Update: Currently 107 swimmers total have signed up.  Of those, 10 are minis.  
· March 23 is registration day at the Teen center from 10:00am-12:00pm. There will be signups for age group parties and the Volunteer Coordinator list for review.  The new sponsor package will be there as well.  
· Korey will send out an email reminding families that March 23 is not the job sign up day.  Job signs ups will be after the Parent Meeting on May 16.  

· The Snack shack is now alarmed!  The pumpkins are alarmed too.  The system is set up so Korey gets an email any time someone uses the code to get in or out.

· New date for the Teen Party is June 25th at the Teen Center.  This is so the kids can bond at the beginning of the season. 

NEXT MEETING:

The next Dolfins Board meeting is scheduled for Monday, April 8th, 2013 from 7:00-9:00pm.
Meeting adjourned:

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m. by Myles Farrell.  
